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Letter from the Board of Education 
October 26, 2020 

 
 
RE: Safety protocols for children traveling to school by ferry 
 
Dear Ms. Leonard:  
 
Thank you for your correspondence regarding the district’s Return to School plan. Your 
letter was received by the Board of Education at a meeting held on September 23, 2020. 
 
As you may already know, BC Ferries made the decision that two NLPS school buses 
would be allowed on the ferry to and from Gabriola Island, one run in the morning and 
another at the end of the school day. This decision allowed for all students to remain 
safely on the bus instead of using the lounge area on the ferry. While on the bus, students 
are to follow COVID-19 safety guidelines. 
 
This decision will be held in place during the unforeseeable future.  
 
If you have questions, we invite you to visit the district’s COVID-19 webpage or the 
BCCDC’s FAQ website.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Charlene McKay 
Board Chair 

https://www.sd68.bc.ca/covid-19/
http://www.bccdc.ca/health-info/diseases-conditions/covid-19/childcare-schools/schools


From: Karen Matthews
To: Karen Matthews
Subject: FW: Safety protocols for children traveling to school in NLPS by ferry
Date: Thursday, September 10, 2020 1:50:11 PM

From: Linda Leonard <> 
Sent: September 8, 2020 10:27 AM
To: Superintendent <Superintendent@sd68.bc.ca>; Communications
<Communications@sd68.bc.ca>; deborah.marshall@bcferries.com; Ricki Bartlett
<rbartlett@sd68.bc.ca>; District Administration Centre Manager
<DistrictAdministrationCentreManager@sd68.bc.ca>; Lisa Marie Barron
<LisaMarie.Barron@sd68.bc.ca>; Charlene Mckay <Charlene.Mckay@sd68.bc.ca>
Subject: Safety protocols for children traveling to school in NLPS by ferry
 
CAUTION: External Message

Hi,
 
Has the issue of physical distancing and safety protocols for the children traveling to NDSS
(and other schools in NLPS) by ferry been investigated and addressed by appropriate
stakeholders (NLPS, BC Ferries, NDSS)?
 
I am concerned that there is going to be no ability for our children to establish safe physical
distances with the current structure of the passenger lounges and the expected number of
passengers on the 7:35 am ferry from Gabriola to Nanaimo and the 2:25 pm and 3:45 pm
ferries from Nanaimo to Gabriola.
 
I appreciate your response to advise on what has been discussed to date as I have heard
nothing in the information from NLPS on transportation that addresses this issue.
 
Regards,
 
Linda Leonard
 
Note: @Deborah Marshall, I could not find any appropriate email address to direct this to at
BC Ferries. Could you please forward on to the appropriate person? Thank you.

This e-mail is privileged, confidential, subject to copyright, not intended for distribution, and may not be reproduced without
the authority of the sender. Along with privileged information of the organization, this email may contain confidential
personal information about students, their families or employees of NLPS. Receivers of this email are reminded that they
must not forward confidential personal information to anyone who is not authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended
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